
Dawpool C.E (Aided) Primary School 
 

. . . Living the Fruit of the Spirit 
 

‘The Fruit of the Spirit is Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Generosity, Faithfulness, Gentleness & Self Control’ 
(Galatians 5:22-23) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WRAPAROUND NEWS 

 

SPRING 2025 

 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 

 

Welcome  to wraparound! 

 

Wherever possible, we like to take advantage of our beautiful setting and use the outdoor 

spaces. If the weather is good, please drop off your child(ren) at the wooden gate to the 

playground. Please ensure that they are suitably equipped with a warm jacket if it is cold and 

a sun hat if it is warm. Should the children want or need a quiet space if they are tired, or 

cold, this will be made available. When collecting from after school club, please see a member 

of staff on the playground – if we are otherwise occupied, please call the number below. 

 

In the event of very wet or cold weather please drop off and collect your child at the door 

by the school office -  please ring the main bell. Please wait for a member of staff who will 

assist you as soon as possible. 

 

We provide a wide range of activities including physical play (football, tennis etc and playing 

on the “trim trail” and field), art and craft activities, baking, construction, board and card 

games, role play, dressing up and much more! We also try to use the forest school area once 

a week. 

 

 
’For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord. ‘Plans to prosper you and not to harm you. Plans to 

give you hope and a future.’ (Jeremiah 29:11) 



If you have any comments, queries or suggestions about our clubs (snack suggestions, 

activities you would like to see….) please do not hesitate to speak to a member of staff. 

Equally if you have any worries please let us know as soon as possible. 

 

If any information that we have about your family changes, e.g. changes in contact 

information, family circumstances, changes to your child’s diet, dislikes, fears etc. please do 

let us know as soon as possible. This is really important as it helps us keep your children safe 

and happy, 

 

Please do not park in the school car park when dropping off or collecting as staff members 

are likely to be driving in and out and this could endanger the children. Also please do not 

drop children off before 7.45 a.m. and ensure that they are collected promptly by 5.45 p.m. 

If you would prefer to drop them off later or collect them early this is absolutely fine. 

 

If you or someone else is collecting the children on a day when they are booked into After 

School Club, and therefore they will not be attending, could you please let the office staff 

or class teacher know. It would be helpful if this could be in writing, either a handwritten 

note or email is fine. Outside office hours you can send a text message to the phone number 

below. If someone who does not usually collect will be picking them up, please let us know. If 

we do not have prior notice we may have to contact you to ensure the children’s safety. 

 

Finally, if you or anyone you know would be able to come to after school club one day and talk 

about your work or any other interesting subject we would love to hear from you! 

 

Thank you - The Breakfast and After School Club Team 

 

The mobile number for Breakfast and After School Club is: 

 

07874 715105 

 

Please note that this number should be used to contact us ONLY during wraparound sessions, 

as office staff are unlikely to be available to answer the phone at these times. At all other 

times please contact or email the school office. 

 

 
’For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord. ‘Plans to prosper you and not to harm you. Plans to 

give you hope and a future.’ (Jeremiah 29:11) 


